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Club Motto ðòFun and fellowship whilst helping othersó

Club Website ðwww.keiloreastrotary.org
On Monday 7th October, our Guest Speaker was  Azad Dushar who was the 

RSLõs Chef for the evening. He gave us some simple cooking tips and allowed 

us to try a delicious Malaysian dish.

District Conference 2020

Bendigo 27-29 March

Information Video Link

http://www.keiloreastrotary.org/
https://vimeo.com/340551358


Presidentõs Report  President Mark Tognon

Monday 7th October 2019

President Mark welcomed our guests who were Helen Drayton and Sam Di Natale. There have been lots of events In the past two 

weeks. We sent a check for $200 to the Rotary Club of  Woodend. It was in appreciation of District Governor, Grant Hockingõs 

visit to our Club.

He told us that last weekõs guest speaker, Russell Hayes is the new secretary of the Melbourne Rotary Passport Club which meets 

monthly at DIK ( Donations in Kind).

We gave $1000 to the Keilor East RSL Welfare group. Anita Johnson, who is a part of the group was one of our Pride of 

Workmanship recipients.

The month of October will be an extremely busy one .

Next Monday we will all wear hats to raise awareness for Rotaryõs Mental Health Week. Our guest speaker will be from 

Beyond Blue.

On October 19th we will we have a team walking in the End Polio Walk around Albert Park Lake. 

On October 20th we will cook a barbecue for the Great Strides Walk to support Cystic Fibrosis sufferers and their families.

On October 21st our Assistant Governor, Des OõShanassy, will attend our meeting. It will be a Back to School Night.

Our meeting of October 28th will be run by the International Committee.

Wednesday October 30th will be the next meeting of the Days for Girls group.

On Thursday, October 31st there will be a surprise Vocational outing. Details TBA. 

Above: Marina received her new Club Badge.

President Mark presented our Guest Speaker 

with a Rotary Show Bag.



Other Reports
Monday 7th October 2019

Induction of Sam Di Natale. Sam joined the Brimbank Central Rotary Club in 1983. We welcome Sam to Keilor East Rotary and look forward to getting to know him and work with him in 

serving our community. John Rafter spoke of Samõs many years as a member of Brimbank Central Rotary Club where he was President in the 1990s. Sam owned a Service Station for 

many years before working in the Funeral Industry with Lou Gionfriddo. Sam thanked the Keilor East Club for accepting him as a member after he had a break from Rotary service. He 

said he is now ready to commit to helping again and looks forward to enjoying the great friendship that being a Rotarian offe rs.



Other Reports
Monday 7th October 2019

Annie Webb has agreed to coordinate a team for the End Polio Walk around Albert Part Lake on Saturday October 19th, commencing at 10am ð2pm. Join our Clubõs Team(or donate at 

this link ) for a 5 km walk. Walk fast or slow. Everyone is welcome.

KERC baseball caps available (cost $13.75) - let Phil know if interested.

Lloyd Lancaster- Attendance for September was 71.4%. We have 51 members. 

Joe Albioli ðwe need volunteers for the Great Strides BBQ on October 20th. 

Community ðPhil OõBrien - Computers for Kids needs more computers. If you know of schools or businesses upgrading their old com puters could be put to excellent use. 

Rotary Club of Keilor needs three extra helpers for their Saturday 12th October Bunnings BBQ.  

Moonee Valley City Council will be holding an International Community Engagement Night at the JH Allan Reserve on Friday 25th October.  We have been asked to cook a BBQ at the 

event from 3 -7pm.

International - Cherrie Osborn ðannounced that we have provided a donation to Cambodia Rural Students Trustõs Project B. The B is for bicycles. Refurbished bikes are being provided to 

rural school students so they can travel distances to attend school. 

Athena Vass - Youth Services - Marina has changed host families. She is now staying with Athena and Wayne. Volunteer declaration forms will need to be compl eted by Club members 

who are intending to associate with children. The forms will be available soon and meeting time will be made allotted as assi stance provided for their completion. 

Michael Donnelly ðA Club Vision Meeting will be held on Saturday 23rd November from 9am ð1pm. This will also be our Annual  Ge neral  Meeting. There will be no Club 

Meeting on 25th November. 

The Brimbank Bicycle Education Centre will open on Sunday Oct 13th. It would be great if Keilor East Rotary could continue to sup port this Brimbank Central Rotary 

initiative.

https://rotarywalk.raisely.com/t/rotaryclubofkeiloreastkeiloreaststeam
https://rotarywalk.raisely.com/t/rotaryclubofkeiloreastkeiloreaststeam
https://rotarywalk.raisely.com/t/rotaryclubofkeiloreastkeiloreaststeam


More Reports
Monday 7th October 2019

Care Bear- Marianne Potgieter- Lloyd has his 87th Birthday on Oct 8th. Marianne will be 78 on 10th October.  Jack Watson will be 90 on Sunday 13th October. Steve Ryan 

has had a hip replacement and a Gail Horkings has had a hospital stay. We send them both our very best wishes for a speedy re covery. Yvonne and Marianne visited Judith 

Maddocks at Craig Care Essendon today. She seems well. John Compton will have a knee replacement on Tuesday. We send him our very best wishes for a complete 

recovery.

On to Conference- Paul Perrottet. District 9800 Conference 2020 will be held in Bendigo. It would be great to have several of our members attend. See Paul if you intend 

going. Watch the Conference Video here.

Future Planning ðPresident Mark called for nominations for President Elect 2020 - 2021. Michael Donnelly accepted. 2021- 2022 Yvonne Osborn accepted Ginny Billsonõs 

nomination and for 2022 - 2023 we will have Deb Sloggett as President. This gives us a line of succession. 

https://rotarydistrict9800.org.au/sitepage/conference2020
https://vimeo.com/340551358


Guest Speaker ðAzad Dushar ðChef at Keilor East RSL ðOctober 7th 2019

The RSL Chef on duty for the evening was Azad Dushar from Bangladesh who is cooking part time while he is 

studying 4th year Pharmacy. He has previously worked at the Park Hyatt Hotel. He encourages people to eat 

healthy foods and told us that cooking for ourselves doesnõt need to be complicated. He uses garlic, ginger, 

onion and chili. He also recommends turmeric as having health giving properties. 

He advices making a sauce and adding it to sautéed meat ( he used chicken) and seasonal vegetables which 

have been steamed separately. When mixed together a very appealing dish emerges. Asar provided small 

bowls for and some boiled rice for Members to try the chicken dish. It was delicious. 

President Mark thanked Azad for his inspirational demonstration at short notice. He have him a Rotary show 

bag in appreciation of his presentation. 



Our Rotary Youth Exchange Student ðMarina Monnerat from Nova Friburgo ðBrazil

Keilor East's Rotary Youth Exchange student Marina Monnerat is moving to the home of Athena Vass and Wayne Parker where she will live until she 

returns to Brazil on January 13th, 2020.

Highlights of the week have been receiving her new Club Badge, going to the gym with Rayssa, catching up with Charlie and Heidi and spendin g t ime with her friend Luana.

Above: Marina (at the back left of the photo) 

at a celebration for Athenaõs Dadõs Birthday. During the school holidays Marina and her host 

mum, Yvonne Osborn, had lunch at Studley Park 

Boat House Café.


